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Correspondence from Germany 
 

Schleife the 18th of May, 1903. 
 
Worthy Volksblatt!  
 I am back in line to fill a correspondence 
column. 
 In the month of May there appears so much 
that is beautiful and new in nature. This is the best 
month of the year. The nice warm weather, the 
pleasant air, etc. The kuku calls. The lark chirps her 
song from high in the sky, along with the other song 
birds which sing their best in the month of May. 
 Other happenings such as child baptisms, 
weddings, dances and theater, among other things 
are hardly worth mentioning. 
 Matthes Krautz, brother to Joh. Krautz 
residing in Winchester, Texas was overrun by the 
train and killed on the 5th of April. 
 Mrs. Jurk of Rone hanged herself with a string 
from a spinning wheel. 
 The local farmers have completed potato 
planting whereas in Texas they may already be 
harvesting. Flax is seldom sown here anymore 
because cotton cloth is so inexpensive which makes 
flax cultivation for linen un-rewarding. 
 The days in May are very long and last from 4 
in the morning until 8 in the evening. During the 
winter our days are shorter than in Texas. The lark 
chimes in on her early song after 3 in the morning 
and the kuku calls all day long and into the night. 
That one prefers to sit on the telephone wires in the 
open field where it looks out for something to fill its 
hungry belly. There are never two together. Its call is 
very loud and easily heard in still air; it is quiet in bad 
weather. The female lays its eggs in the nests of other 
birds, specifically one egg per nest which is then 
incubated by others. The kuku is as large as a turtle 
dove but looks more like a hawk. It is again silent 
from July. 
 That will be enough for now. 

Matthes Hantschko 
   Schleife, Germany 

 

Translated by John Buerfeind 
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